

Local Voice Services – High Speed Internet Long Distance – Security & Alarms – WhidbeyTV

July 1st, 2021

## BY ELECTRONIC FILING VIA WUTC WEB PORTAL

Mr. Mark L. Johnson Executive Director and Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission P.O. Box 47250 621 Woodland Square Loop SE Lacy, WA 98503

Dear Mr. Johnson:

Re:

2021 ETC Certification -

Request for Certification Pursuant to

WAC 480-123-060 and 47 C.F.R. § 54.314 –

Annual Reports and Certification on High Cost Fund Pursuant to

WAC 480-123-060, -070 and -080

Pursuant to WAC 480-123-060, Whidbey Telephone Company ("Company") hereby requests that the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission ("Commission") certify to the Federal Communications Commission and the Universal Service Administrative Company that the Company has met the requirements of 47 C.F.R. § 54.314 for eligibility for receipt of federal high-cost funds.

The certifications and reports ("Reports") that are specified in WAC 480-123-060, WAC 480-123-070 and WAC 480-123-080 accompany this letter of transmittal.

Because of the CONFIDENTIAL nature of the information set forth in portions of the accompanying Reports, including the attachments thereto, pursuant to RCW 80.04.095 and WAC 480-07-160 the Company hereby asserts a claim of confidentiality with respect thereto. The basis for this claim is that the Reports and their attachments contain valuable commercial information, including confidential marketing, cost and financial information. Accordingly, in compliance with WAC 480-07-160(5)(c), unredacted and redacted versions of those documents accompany this letter. As specified

Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission July 1st, 2021 Page 2

in WAC 480-07-160(5)(b)(i), the unredacted copy is highlighted in yellow and marked "Shaded information is designated as confidential per WAC 480-07-160."

The redacted versions have been marked "REDACTED." The unredacted versions have been marked "UNREDACTED," and the information thereon that is claimed to be confidential has been highlighted with grey shading.

If the Commission has any questions regarding the enclosed materials, please do not hesitate to call me at 360/321-0051.

Sincerely,

Gary Ricketts

Secretary & Treasurer